
To the Lord Mayor and                                            Report No 167/2018 
Members of Dublin City Council                              Report of the Assistant Chief Executive 
 

 
 

 
Grant towards the running costs of private swimming pool at Trinity Sports and 

Leisure, Dublin 13 
 

  

 
An application has been received for financial assistance towards the running costs of the 
private swimming pool listed below, for the year 2018. The Pool Administrator has 
submitted accounts showing the operating costs. The swimming pool is open 7 days a 
week and caters for members of the public, children’s swimming lessons, adult swimming 
lessons and parent and toddler swimming and groups and other schools in the area.  
 
Dublin City Council has supported this facility financially over the years to ensure that the 
swimming pool remains open for public use as the Council does not operate a swimming 
pool / leisure centre in this area. The grant is conditional on the swimming pool being 
available for public use. The grant being recommended is the same as the grant in 2017. 
The swimming pool would not be available to the public without the financial assistance of 
Dublin City Council.  
  
Applicant        Swimming Pool        Grant Recommended  
                                                                           For 2018    
 
Father Collins Park,             Trinity Sports   €30,000 
The hole in the Wall Road,     & Leisure       
Donaghmede,   Swimming Pool 
Dublin 13             
 
This proposal was considered and approved by the North Central Area Committee at their 
meeting on the 21st May 2018 and is now presented to the City Council for their approval.  
 
I recommend that approval be given to the grant as detailed above. 
 
 
Resolution: 
“That Dublin City Council notes the contents of Report No 167/2017 and hereby approves 
the contents therein” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Richard Shakespeare  
Assistant Chief Executive     Dated: 31st May 2018 


